
Item 6 

 

 May 11, 2016 

To: LAFCo Commissioners 

From: Martha Poyatos, Executive Officer 

Subject: Appointment of Public Member for Vacant Term Ending May 2018 

The term for Public Member that is set to expire May 2018 became vacant upon the retirement 
of Commissioner Linda Craig in January. Section 56334 of the Cortese-Knox-Hertzberg (CKH) Act 
sets forth that any vacancy in the membership of the Commission shall be filled for the 
unexpired term by appointment by the body which originally appointed the member whose 
office has become vacant. Chair Cosgrove and Commissioners Horsley and O’Neill served on the 
Public Member Recruitment Committee to interview applicants for the public member position. 

Pursuant to LAFCo policy, staff distributed and posted a notice of the vacancy dated January 21 
for submittal of applications by March 21. Notices were distributed by mail to cities, special 
districts, libraries, the City Selection Committee, and the County. 

The Commission received seven applications in response to the release and notice. After 
conducting interviews with the applicants and careful consideration of their applications, the 
Committee enthusiastically recommends Ann Draper for the regular public member position 
based on her broad professional experience as a city and county planner; serving as member 
and chair of numerous civic organizations; and her understanding of the LAFCo process from 
county, city, and special district perspectives. 

Government Code Sections 56325 (d) requires an affirmative vote from the majority of the 
Commission, including an affirmative vote from at least one each of the County, City, and 
Special District members to appoint a public member. 








